
FY 2025 Proposed Budget and Financial Plan -  Submission to the Council of the District of Columbia Office on Returning Citizen Affairs
C-139

(RC0)

Office on Returning Citizen Affairs
https://communityaffairs.dc.gov/morca
Telephone: 202-715-7670

The Office on Returning Citizen Affairs (ORCA) serves to provide
advocacy, constituent services, and information for the empowerment
of previously incarcerated persons in order to create a productive and
supportive environment for persons returning to the community.

Summary of Services
The Office on Returning Citizen Affairs will use all available resources to better acclimate and smooth the
transition of returning District residents to the community. The office will provide access to job readiness
programs, connect residents to employment opportunities, offer comprehensive case management services,
and connect incarcerated residents to their families. This will be accomplished through collaborating with
various District agencies and programs to serve this segment of the population.

The agency’s FY 2025 proposed budget is presented in the following tables:
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Table RC0-2
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Table RC0-3
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Table RC0-3

Table RC0-4



Office on Returning Citizen Affairs FY 2025 Proposed Budget and Financial Plan -  Submission to the Council of the District of Columbia
C-142

Program Description
The Office on Returning Citizen Affairs operates through the following program:

Returning Citizen Affairs – serves as a liaison between the Mayor, the returning citizen community, and
District government agencies and briefs the Mayor and District government agencies on the needs and
interests of returning citizens of the District of Columbia. This program also provides constituent services and
information to the returning citizen community through programmatic activities and outreach materials.

Program Structure Change
The Office on Returning Citizen Affairs has no program structure changes in the FY 2025 proposed budget.

Table RC0-5

Note: For more detailed information regarding the proposed funding for interagency projects funded within this agency, please see
Appendix J, FY 2025 Interagency Budgets, in the Executive Summary budget volume.
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Table RC0-6

Mayor’s Proposed Budget
Increase: The Local funds proposed budget includes an increase of $32,223 which will align salary and
Fringe Benefits with projected expenditures. An additional Local funds increase of $8,901 is proposed for
increased costs for fuel and contractual obligations.

Decrease: The Federal Payments funds proposed budget reflects a decrease of $616,800 and 6.0 Full Time
Equivalents (FTEs) to reflect the removal of American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) Federal Payments funds.

Enhance: The Local funds budget proposal includes the following increases to support the Paralegal Pilot
program - $545,561 for 6.0 FTEs and a one-time increase of $91,012 to support the cost of travel, equipment,
and office supplies.

Reduce: In Local funds, the proposed budget reflects a decrease of $23,169 for savings related to supplies.






